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April 16, 2025 
 

God’s Blessings! 

 Greetings from Phoenix, Arizona! We are in 

the midst of our first meeting following the 

heart ablation procedure that I had on 

March 12th. First blessing: Gracious missionary friends who are 

currently on the field,have a house near where the ablation was 

done. They kindly offered to let us use their home and vehicle 

while we were there. What a blessing to have a peaceful place 

to recover. Second blessing: Trailer repair. We asked you to 

pray that the Lord would help us find someone who could fix the 

right rear corner of our trailer which was starting to separate. We 

were also praying that the work could be done on site while we 

were back East so we would not have to deal with it when we 

returned to Texas. God led us to a Christian couple who run an 

RV repair facility in Killeen, where the trailer was. They kindly 

sent their techs out, and had the trailer repaired in no time at a 

reasonable price. Third blessing: Safety in travel. It took two 

days to get from Texas to Arizona. We had to pass through New 

Mexico on the way. Interstate 10 there is one long wind tunnel 

with high winds and warnings about dust storms that can make 

visibility difficult. The last time 

we  drove that route the winds 

were so strong that they blew 

heavy semi trucks around on 

the road in front of us. It also damaged one of the slide out 

awnings on our trailer. Once again we were facing that route. We 

prayed the night before that the Lord would reduce the winds so 

that we could make the trip safely. Cheryl rose first in the 

morning. It was still dark outside but I could hear the winds 

howling and feel them buffeting the trailer. Again I asked the Lord 

for the winds to be abated. As I lay there waiting for my turn in 

the shower, I started to hear the Master of ocean, earth, and sky 

begin His work. I could hear the winds subsiding and could feel 

the trailer rocking cease. The day dawned sunny with no 

boisterous wind. There was just a light breeze when we stopped 

to refuel and then continued on. As we turned off the interstate 

and headed north to our daughter’s house in Fort Thomas, we 

were thankful that the same Lord who brought a “great calm” 

upon the Sea of Galilee, still answers the prayers of  his children, 

and brings peace along their journey today! Bless His name!! 

Fourth blessing: Healing and Strength. It has now been five 

weeks since the ablation procedure. I have had no more heart 

arrhythmias whatsoever, and am back to the full activities of 

ministry. Praise God! 
UPDATE ON CHERYL’S MOM 
We want to thank you for praying for Cheryl’s 

mother, Mrs. Lorraine Proper. Please continue to 

pray for grace and strength as she continues to 

battle stage four cancer on multiple fronts. 

 The airline tickets have been purchased for the trip in June. I 

spoke with the Dakus last week and it sounds like they are going 

to be able to get us into some schools after all. Please pray as 

we continue to prepare. 

ITINERARY 

2025 
 

Apr. 20-25 – Gateway Baptist Church, Dewey-Humboldt, AZ 
Apr. 27-30 – (S-W) - Gateway Baptist Church, Las Vegas, NV 
May 4-7 – (S-W) - Central Baptist Church, Pomona, CA 
May 18-23 – Calvary Baptist Church, Porterville, CA 
 

OPEN DATES 

2025 
May 25-30 – Southern or Central California 
Aug. 10-13 – Southern or Central California  
Aug. 31-Sept. 3 – Central California or Idaho 
Nov. 2-7, Nov. 9-14, Nov. 16-21– TN, AL, GA, SC, NC, VA 
 

PLEASE PRAY FOR: 
• Complete recovery from the procedure. 

• Safety in travel. 

• God’s leadership in scheduling. 

• More souls for Jesus! 
 

 

              Yours for Souls, 

   Barry and Cheryl Webb 

Ministry Update 
Barry Webb Evangelistic Ministries, Inc. 

24214 Red Rock Lane, SW, Rawlings, MD 21557 
(607) 207-6279, bwemi@juno.com, www.setlinc.com/bwemi 

 

 


